
Thursday 10th of February

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 1, 2022

Sunday the 13th of February Anniversary of the Apology to Australia’s Indigenous Peoples

Friday the 4th of March Whole School Athletics Day

Tuesday the 8th of March Welcome Picnic 3:45pm to 6:30pm

Tuesday the 15th of March Online puberty information session - families of year 5/6
students

Monday the 21st to Wednesday the 23rd of March Grade 5/6 Camp

Friday the 1st of April Grade 5 ‘taster day’ at Reservoir High School

Thursday the 7th of April Student led IEP meetings - 3:45pm to 7pm

Friday the 8th of April (last day of term 1 - 2:30pm finish) Student led IEP meetings - 9am to 2pm

2023 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

I’d like to welcome back all of our returning families and give a very warm welcome to all of our new Reservoir
Views families. I hope all of our staff, students and community members had a safe, enjoyable and relaxing break
over the summer.

It has been such a smooth start to the school year. It has been lovely to see students reconnect with each other,
with their new teachers, their new learning spaces and peers in their classrooms and reacquaint themselves with
our school grounds. While walking around during break times I have thoroughly enjoyed watching our new preps
explore the school grounds and play areas while also playing with their peers and year 5/6 buddies. Teachers and
students have been establishing expectations within their classrooms and spending lots of time learning about
personal interests, learning styles and creating a culture that will set up a successful year. It has also been
wonderful to hear about our students recommencing out of school activities such as swimming lessons and
community sport - all of the events that they missed out on during the second half of 2021.



Our very settled preps, congratulations on starting your primary school journey!

WELCOME PICNIC - Tuesday the 8th of March - Save the Date!
We are incredibly excited to hold our annual Welcome Picnic on Tuesday the 8th of March. Save the date, more
information will be sent out early next week.

We are looking forward to recommencing school excursions, camps and more whole school events this term. All of
these events will take place after undertaking a thorough COVID-19 risk assessment.

* Visitors to school events, held both outdoors or indoors, need to show evidence of being double vaccinated against COVID-19 or evidence
of a medical exemption.

WHAT TO DO IF MY CHILD TESTS POSITIVE COVID-19
We have already had a number of confirmed positive COVID-19 cases at Reservoir Views this year, the good news
is there will not be the same process as last year where an entire class had to quarantine/isolate for 14 days.

Unfortunately there will be some disruption.

This is the process to follow:

1. Parents/carers should complete the Student COVID-19 COVID Test Portal
covidtest.educationapps.vic.gov.au if a student tests positive to COVID-19 (via a PCR or rapid
antigen test).

2. Parent/carer informs the school by phone or email, 9460-6995
reservoir.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au

3. Students who report a positive result must isolate for seven days and not attend school during that
period.

4. Where a student is a household contact of a positive case (that is, they have spent more than four
hours with someone who has COVID-19 inside a house, accommodation, or care facility) they must
inform the school and isolate for seven days and not attend school during that period.

There won’t be online learning for any students who have to but we will be preparing learning packs.

mailto:reservoir.views.ps@education.vic.gov.au


BUILDING WORKS
Over the summer all lights in the school were upgraded to LED lights. Every room in the school from the canteen to
the library now has an air purifier. Our rock garden is now gone :) and the space is ready for the installation of a
new shade structure, hopefully this happens later in the term. This space will become an outdoor learning area.

The area where the new shade structure is going The type of shade structure

SCHOOL CAPTAINS FOR 2022
One the last day of 2021 we announced our 2022 School Captains, congratulations. I look forward to working
closely with all of our student leaders this year.

Pip, Clementine, Jonathan and Tarsh

HOUSE CAPTAINS FOR 2022
I would like to introduce and congratulate our eight House Captains for 2022.



Sunday Rose and Sofia              Paige and Jett Ryder and Larraine              Bella and Jordan

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS
This year at Reservoir Views Primary School there are 4 parent positions on School Council available for
nomination. Nomination forms will be available at the office and will close on Monday the 14th February at 4:00pm.
In this newsletter I have included some information about the role School Council plays and how you can be
involved. Please come and see me if you have any questions.

2023 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS
It may seem early, but we are already scheduling school tours and taking enrolments for 2023 Foundation
students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, Mel or Helen to schedule a tour or make an enrolment for 2023 or
call the school on 9460-6995. We are incredibly proud of our wonderful school and Hayriye and myself thoroughly
enjoy meeting with families individually or in small groups to talk about what makes Reservoir Views amazing and
to explore our classrooms and facilities.

This year we will be holding a weekly 10am school tour on a Tuesday (maximum two families). I am aware that this
time will not suit all families and some may not wish to attend a group tour, we are more than happy to conduct
tours at other times.

STAFF CAR PARK
For obvious safety reasons, can I please ask all students and families NOT to enter the school through the staff car
park, please use the main entrance gate. Thank you.

PARKING/CAR SAFETY AROUND OUR SCHOOL
Could I please ask all of our families to follow the parking restrictions/rules that are in place during school drop-off
and pick-up times around our school and please practice safe road crossing and abide by driving laws and
common sense. The parking restrictions are there for a reason - to keep school crossing areas free from
obstruction and ultimately to keep our community safe.

MEDICAL INFORMATION
A reminder to please complete and send back to school ASAP the medical information form that was sent home
last week. Also don’t forget to check with us if Ventolin, EpiPen or medication has expired and needs replacing.

SUN SMART
Just a reminder that we are a SunSmart school and during Term 1 and Term 4 it is compulsory for all students to
wear a SunSmart hat (wide brimmed or legionnaire style) for all outdoor activi-ties. Hats are available at the office
for $12. If you would like your child to apply sunscreen, it’s easiest for them to have the roll on applicator.

CSEF
If you hold a current Health Care Card, please do not forget to apply for the CSEF (Camp, Sports and Excursion
Fund).



UNIFORM
Please remember to clearly label students' uniforms, so that it is easily identified, if it ends up in lost property.
Thank you

ANNUAL PRIVACY REMINDER FOR 2022
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school
functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy
(https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx).

Please take time to remind yourself of our school’s collection notice, found on our website
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies. For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy
Policy — information for parents
(https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx) This information is
also available in nine community languages:

* Amharic                                                  * Somali                                             * Arabic
* Sudanese                                               * Dari                                                 * Gujarati
* Turkish                                                    * Mandarin                                  * Vietnamese
* Urdu

Anniversary of the Apology to Australia’s Indigenous Peoples

In 2008, then-Prime Minister Kevin Rudd apologised on behalf of the Australian Government to the Stolen
Generations – the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children who were forcibly removed from their families and
communities by successive colonial and Australian governments.

This Sunday the 13th of February is the 14th anniversary of this significant event and it is an important time to
reflect on how Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples have been, and will continue to be affected by past
policies of the Australian Government. We are committed at Reservoir Views to telling the truth about Australia’s
history, reflecting on past injustices while acknowledging the strength, resilience and cultural identity of Indigenous
Australians.

Below are some upper primary links to Behind the News about the apology and the Stolen Generations.

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/government-apology/10542168

https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/stolen-generations/10542138

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/government-apology/10542168
https://www.abc.net.au/btn/classroom/stolen-generations/10542138


Hi RVPS Families,

Welcome to 2022 and the start of another school year.

At Reservoir Views Primary School we have a strong focus on improving the reading outcomes of all students and
have worked on improving our teaching and learning practices in this area. To ensure that our students are able to
achieve their reading goals, a strong home school partnership is crucial.

Every student has their own personal library at school which is made up of a collection of ‘just right’ books and
books of interest which they use every day in the classroom during independent practice. All rooms have
established classroom libraries for students to browse through and borrow from to support their reading. Students
select the books they would like to have in their classroom library and work together to categories them so that
they can locate the books they want to read easily.

Part of our homework program is that all students read every night at home and record it in their student diary. We
ask that families support this program at home by reading to, reading with or listening to your child read and sign
their diary. Students will come home with a book to read from school every night.

If you have any questions about your child’s reading please do not hesitate to contact their classroom teacher.

The students in the classroom are responsible for their
classroom library.

They sort, categorise and label according to their interests,
needs and agreement as a class.

These books are changed over once a term, and different
books are available for the students to read.

Students have their own, personal library too. They borrow
interest books from the classroom library, school library and
teachers also give students recommended books for them to
read.

These books are ‘just right’ for students to read. They will be a
little challenging yet achievable for students.

Happy reading everyone,

Hayriye Ali

Assistant Principal



VACCINATIONS FOR 5 to 11 YEAR OLDS




























